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TO:             Finance and Administration Subcommittee 
District School Committee 
Jill Rossetti, Superintendent - Director 

FROM: Michelle Resendes, Business Manager 
 

DATE:      November 16, 2021                   
 

SUBJECTS: FY 2022 Budget Update 
  
  

 
Q1 Budget Report 
 
Attached is the Q1 FY22 Budget Report for the period ending September 30, 2021. 
 
Salary Lines 
Once the appropriate transfer of funds held in reserve in expense accounts for the 
anticipated 2022 contract settlements are moved to the appropriate salary lines then we 
should close the year within budget for all salary accounts. The surplus shown in the 
3000 Series is due to coaching stipends, athletic officials, advisor stipends, and savings in 
School security salaries. The 4000 series surplus is due to the unexpended summer 
maintenance help and contract negotiations which are still ongoing.  
 
Expense Lines 
Funds will need to be transferred from the insurance account lines into the appropriate 
salary budget lines once we can reasonably anticipate the salary impact of the union 
contracts.  
 
1000 Series- The bulk of the funds showing as available can be attributed to 
unencumbered funds for Supplies, Postage, Dues/Subscriptions and Travel.  
 
2000 Series- This account series is in line with what would be expected to be spent in the 
1st qtr.   
 
3000 Series- The bulk of the unencumbered funds are for athletic programs, Skills USA 
expense as well as for homeless transportation expenses.  These account balances will 
start to decline as the year progresses.  



 
 

4000 Series- The majority of the funds available are for maintenance of facilities and 
maintenance of equipment.  Typically, these lines see more activity during the second 
half of the school year. Currently the district is preparing quotes for different repairs and 
equipment purchases. Other unencumbered funds are due to snow removal and vehicle 
maintenance. 
 
5000 Series- This series covers insurance and benefit related costs.  A surplus in these 
accounts is possible at year end. Refinancing of Ban expenses are considered a 5000 
series expense. In the next quarter we will expect to see a BAN refinance fee in this 
series.  
 
8000 Series- This series covers our long-term debt service.  The transfer in the budget 
line is our capital assessment budget for our Capital principal and interest payments.  
 

 
Request to Transfer Funds 
 
In building the FY2022, budget the district placed funding for anticipated raises in the 
5000 series accounts. Now that we can reasonably anticipate the impact of the new 
contracts for some of the administrators and the BHEA we are requesting the committee 
transfer the funds to the appropriate salary line. Once the other 4 union contracts are 
negotiated we will be asking for another transfer.  
 
 
Motion to transfer funds 
 
Decrease the budget of the 5000 Fixed Charges Series by:   ($118,081) 
 
Increase the budget of the 1000 Administration Series by:  $5,017 
 
Increase the budget of the 2000 Instructional Series by:  $113,064 
 



 
 

OFFICE OF BUSINESS AND PERSONNEL ADMINISTRATION 

 



 
 

 


